TOWN OF HARWINTON RECREATION COMMISSION MONDAY, MARCH 25, 2013

Members Present: Michael Flowers, John Goodno, Bruce Wilcox, Sabrina Janco, Steve Graboski,

Wayne Delmonte

Also Present: Suzanne Stich, Recreation Director

Meeting called to order by Chairman, Michael Flowers.

Minutes of the February 25 meeting were accepted on a motion by Bruce Wilcox, second by John Goodno, so moved.

Director Report:

The Annual Egg Hunt held on March 23 was well attended despite snow on the ground. Approximately 125-140 children attended with their parents. Thank you to KIM kids for all their assistance.

We have registered a senior (16-19 yr.) baseball team in the Farmington Bank/Vantis Life League. Thank you to Darren Brown for coaching.

After School Bowlers is underway with a full registration of 40 kids. Thank you to Wayne Delmonte for assisting.

The Red Cross Babysitter Training sponsored with the Harwinton Ambulance Association had a waiting list of participants. Thank you to Jackie Nemcik for donating her time to instruct.

Coming up are Golf Lessons, the Annual Fishing Derby, a bus trip to Hyde Park, NY for seniors and the Super Saturday Jamboree on May 18. Everyone's help is needed for the May event. Applications are currently being accepted for summer camp staff.

Chairman Report:

The Harwinton Road Race is being planned again this year by Jerry Biancucci. The Commission agreed some of the profits from the Race should be used to pay for the porta potties placed at the Nick B. Basketball Courts.

A draft of a letter from Selectman Criss to Region #10 regarding use of the Town's lacrosse field was reviewed and suggestions made.

A discussion of a memorial plaque in Jake Slavinsky's honor was discussed. Jake was the founder of youth baseball in Harwinton. The plaque would be placed at the Sports Complex. It was also noted the memorial plaque for the Erskine boy should be relocated to the current fields.

HYSA Report: Opening Day for Baseball is tentatively scheduled for Saturday, April 27, depending on field conditions.

Harwinton has been honored by being asked to host the CT State Finals Tournament for the Major League Division of Little League Baseball. The tournament is held in July and will be broadcast on CPTV. HYSA is continuing to put together a field hockey program.

Other Business: None

Meeting adjourned on a motion by Bruce Wilcox, second by Wayne Delmonte, so moved.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne R. Stich

RECEIVED FOR RECORD AT HARWINTON CT ON HILDOUS AT 9:00 AM ATTEST NANCY E. ELDRIDGE TOWN CLERK